ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting 
Monday, February 5th, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., Skaggs 174

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.  

Members Present: E. Baucom, S. Brown, J. Dougherty, J. Pavilack,  A. Ratto-Parks B. Sweeny,  S. Yoshimura
Ex-Officio Members Present: C. Atteberry,  N. Lindsay, K. Webster E. Wecker
Members Absent/Excused: P. Baur, C. Matina 
Guest: Eric Reimer, Director of Literature

The minutes from  11/6/17 was postponed because there was not a quorum of voting members.   
Communication 
· The elimination of the 27 credit rule was approved by the Faculty Senate with very little discussion.

· Eric Reimer was welcomed to the Committee and members introduced themselves.  The Committee discussed the LIT 110 transfer and IB/ AP equivalency data.  The data from the past four years didn’t show that a significant number of students not taking an intermediate writing course at UM or performing poorly in the subsequent advanced writing course.   The Committee is more concerned with the students taking LIT 110 as a dual enrollment course at high school and receiving.  Unfortunately, High schools are opting to coordinate dual enrollment courses through Helena rather than Missoula College because there is less oversight.  [This could be an issue the committee suggests the administration take up with OCHE.] Missoula College has more rigorous requirements and requires the teachers to use MC’s syllabi in accordance with the 201.65 Dual Enrollment Guidelines collaboratively developed with ASCRC. 

Approximately a third of students fulfill the Intermediate Writing requirement with LIT 110, Introduction to Literature. The course also satisfies the Literature and Artistic Studies general education requirement. The Writing Committee’s preference is for students to fulfill the intermediate writing requirement with a 200 level course, but historically there have not been enough lower-division courses to meet the need.  The Literature program rolled LIT 201, Introduction to Literary Studies into LIT 110.  LIT 201 was intended for Literature majors.   Most of the students taking LIT 110 are non-majors.  Director Reimer will bring up the Committees concerns with the Literature faculty.  The English Department’s curriculum is going to change again due to APASP. 

The Committee also has concerns that given the distributed writing structure of intermediate writing courses not all students are receiving the same level of instruction/feedback on writing that is not related to content.   Students need to have exposure to writing throughout their time at UM.   The Writing Center is hearing from Advanced Writing course instructors that this is not happening.  Students are slipping through the cracks. 

The Committee discussed drafting Interdisciplinary Best Practices to support students writing that gives instructors examples of the type of feedback that should be provided on student papers.   This could be built into the Writing Forms and made available on the website.  The Committee should also consider outreach to instructors. 

The Committee will send a notice to instructors and department chairs regarding prereq / coreq language to be included in Intermediate and Advanced Writing course descriptions.  This should help students understand the order of the writing program.  Given the number of writing course options, the prereq / coreq will not be enforced through Banner.   Chair Brown will edit the draft communication to provide default language to be added to course description.  Instructors and Chairs will be given the option to change the language or opt-out with a justification. If the department does not respond, the default language will be entered via a memo from the Writing Committee to the Registrar.   
Business Items 
· Professor Ratto-Parks sent assignments for the upcoming Writing Workshop on March 2.   She will try to find shorter anchor papers, but will need some help writing the annotations.  Director Webster volunteered to help.  She intends to allow the tables to focus more on the discussion about take always that participants intend to implement in the classroom.  Participants may be assigned tables so there is better diversity to encourage richer discussion.   She would like members to help get the word out to increase participation. 

· The 2017 UPWA analysis was sent to members.  Members should email Professor Ratto-Parks with any questions. 


Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

